
Dear Parents & Carers 
This time of the year always comes 
around quickly in the autumn term 
as we start thinking of the lead up 
to Christmas. I have been extremely 
proud of our pupils, staff and parents 
in the first 3 months of this academic 
year. Pupils being back in school have 
allowed them to continue to develop 
emotionally, socially and academically 
which is essential to their progression.

Our pupils in school continue to make great progress across a 
broad curriculum, ensuring they embed a deep understanding 
of subject knowledge and skills. This half term, I have been 
blown away by the learning the pupils have been accessing 
towards their history learning experience. From exploring the 
positives of The Great Fire of London, to deciding whether the 
battle of Dunkirk was a success. Our pupils have worked as 
historians and linked some brilliant writing towards it.

For the rest of the half-term, our pupils will become scientists 
and work towards answering an enquiry question.

I hope you all continue to remain safe and healthy as  
we enter the festive period.

With best wishes,

NEWSLETTER
November 2020

Ben Nelson-Smith   
Headteacher

Thank you to all our parents that have joined a parent 
workshop this month. It was great to see parents 
showing an interest and supporting our school 
towards key aspects of their child’s learning.

Video recordings will be released shortly for parents 
who were unable to attend the workshops live.

Some odd happened on Monday 16 
November… Loads of our pupils and staff 
came into school wearing odd socks! This 
was of course to help raise awareness of 
anti-bullying week across the country. 
During a Worship dedicated to this, we 
discussed the theme of ‘being united 
against bullying’. We decided that we are 
‘Collaton United’ and that we all play a part 
against bullying happening in our school.

Odd Socks Day

Parent 
Workshops



This month Mr Nelson-Smith held 
virtual meetings for our prospectus 
families for children starting in 
September 2021.  This was very 
successful due to the limitations of 
no school visits at present.  

An exciting math challenge took place across our trust in 
November where pupil teams across our trust competed in maths 
challenges virtually. Led by Mr Nelson-Smith, groups across all the 
school in our trust completed ‘confidential’ maths challenges to 
improve their problem solving, reasoning and collaboration skills. 
It was great to see the impact and unit between our schools!

Trust Wide Maths Challenge 

Virtual  
Prospectus Meetings

The last harvest pick for this half-term. These courgettes went 
straight into our school kitchen to be used. Winter lettuce are on 
the go at the moment!

Year 4 Courgette Success
Year 6 enjoyed their outdoor classroom day 
where they took part in a multiplication 
treasure hunt in the school grounds.

Year 6 Outdoor 
Classroom Day

This year our remembrance 
service was virtual.  In the service, 
Mr Nelson-Smith showed a video 
to the children about the meaning 
of why we use poppies.  Thank 
you to Rev Gerda who was able 
to joined us for a prayer.  We 
supported the British Legion by 
selling for the Poppy Appeal. 

Remembrance  
Service



Thank you to all the families who donated a shoebox gift for Operation Christmas Child.  
The organiser Lindsay Williams has sent a personal note as a thank you.    

Operation Christmas Child 

We had a “mufti day” to help raise 
money for children in need this 
year.  There was lots of great Pudsey 
related clothing.   Great efforts to 
help change young lives!





 Please help us with the 

The GREAT  
             Appeal 
We are aiming to col lect 1000 pots – please help 
us!  

Please leave donations on the 
table in the school carpark by 

Fr iday 18th December 

 

    

If	we	all	added	
one	Pot	Noodle	
to	our	weekly	

shop	for	the	next	
5	weeks	we	

would	meet	our	

target	of	1000	
pots! 

All	donations	are	gratefully	received	and	will	be	donated	
to	the	Paignton	Community	Larder	which	is	a	local	

charity	that	helps	local	families.	



 

 

Donate a 
Christmas Jumper! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Any good condition children’s or adult’s Christmas Jumpers would 
be very much appreciated. 

If you have any Christmas Jumpers at home that no 
longer fit then please donate them. We will sell them 

to raise money for the PTFA. 

Save the Children 
Christmas Jumper 
day is on  

Friday 11th December  

so buy a new one 
from the PTFA ready 
to wear on that day.  

Thank you once again for your support from the PTFA. 



           

Kate Freeman 
Parent Governor  

Safeguarding Lead 

                        

 
 
Are you concerned that a Child or Young Person is being   

harmed or is at risk of being harmed?   
                                                                                                                

Do you think a Child or Young Person needs help? 
 

If the answer is YES, then please contact MASH with any                                               
concerns 

 
MASH 

The Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH)  
 

Telephone:  01803 208100 email: mash@torbay.gov.uk 
 

OR 
 

Please speak to the following: 
 
                                             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
devon.gcsx.gov.uk345 155 107 

Wendy Parr                
Head of Safeguarding       
and Inclusion for ACE 

Ben Nelson-Smith         
Headteacher 

Designated Safeguarding 
Lead 

 

Nicky Postlethwaite      
Deputy Headteacher 

Deputy Safeguarding Lead 
KS1 Lead Teacher 

            



Email: admin.collaton@acexcellence.co.uk   Telephone: 01803 556433
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Friday 11th December    Christmas jumper mufti day 

Tuesday 15th December  KS1 Christmas Lunch and Christmas afternoon 

Wednesday 16th December KS2 Christmas Lunch and Christmas afternoon

Friday 18th December   End of term service and last day of term

Monday 4th January   School returns 

Collaton St Mary Primary School Term Dates

£2.50 OFF

This can be redeemed
at any of our local outlets 
(no purchase necessary)

Voucher code: COLLB20

the purchase of any tree

FREE SANTA HAT

Present this voucher at any of our retail sites including Haldon
Christmas Tree Centre, Choose and Cut from the farm and Morrison

Paignton & Totnes.

Terms & Conditions apply. one voucher per customer. Not to be
 used in conjuction with any other offer


